SEER GREEN PARISH COUNCIL

MINUTES OF PARISH COUNCIL MEETING

HELD ON WEDNESDAY 5th MARCH 2008 COMMENCING AT 7.30 pm

Present:
Cllr P Clarke (Chairman), Cllr D Scourfield, Cllr C Hughes, Cllr N Rothwell,

Cllr A Nicholls, Cllr T Wiener and Cllr M Lawton.

In attendance: 
 PCSO John Webb and Mrs E Bates (Clerk).  

1.
Open Session:  PCSO John Webb gave an update on incidents within the village.  Parents are still parking dangerously on the corner of Stable Lane, when dropping off or collecting their children from school.  This is a serious concern, as it threatens the safety of parents crossing the road.  PCSO Webb will attend regularly to monitor the situation.  Parents are also using the cemetery as a car park, which is upsetting some residents who are visiting graves.  The school will be asked to write to parents asking them to stop using this area to park as it is for cemetery use only.  There have been complaints about the alcohol cans and bottles left in Green Meadow.  The area will be included in the regular police patrol.  Poor parking in Howard Road and Howard Crescent continues to be monitored, and tickets will be placed on the cars that completely block the pavement forcing residents to walk in the road.
2.
Apologies for absence: Cllr J Forsaith and Cllr D Matthews
Approval of Minutes of the previous meeting:  Approval of the minutes of the previous meeting was proposed by Cllr Lawton and seconded by Cllr Nicholls.
Update on Actions from Previous Meeting:  

7 i. The Parish Council is searching for the original Byelaws document and will refer to the minute book and speak to previous Councillors.  (Action Cllr Clarke, Clerk)  
7 ii. The solicitor has finalised her review of the allotments agreements and the feedback will be incorporated into the current documents.  (Action – Clerk, Cllr Forsaith) 

7 iii. The toilets and water system at the Pavilion need refurbishing. Quotations will be sought.  (Action – Cllr Nicholls)
Matters arising from the previous meeting not listed on the Agenda: Nothing to report.
3.
Correspondence:  

Outgoing

8 Feb
Letter to County Cllr Pam Bacon offering three suggestions for the Leadership Fund Grant.

21 Feb
Further letter to County Cllr Pam Bacon about the Leadership Fund Grant, with details of the request to improve the entranceway to the Cemetery, as this was her preferred option.

25 Feb

Letter sent to Howard Crescent residents about the fly tipping of garden and domestic waste, on Public Footpath 12. 

25 Feb
Letter to Peter Woodburn, Head of Engineering and Contract Management at CDC, with an update on the car park resurfacing project and an invoice for CDC’s contribution to the project.

Incoming

22 Feb
Letter from Brian Drury, Commercial Director for Arriva, responding to the Parish Council’s letter about the flooding incident in Seer Green.    The Arriva Risk Manager is investigating the incident and will provide a more detailed response once he has spoken to the drivers concerned.

28 Feb
Entry forms from BALC for the Best Kept Village Competition 2008.

3 Mar
New contracts to sign from Mr Cook of Village Environmental Services.

4 Mar
Letters through Arnold Funeral Directors about an interment of ashes in an existing grave.

5 Mar
Letter from Linda Gladwin about the proposed Incinerator sites and a forthcoming Brains (Buckinghamshire Residents Against IncineratorS) meeting.  (Action – Cllr Clarke)
Chiltern District Council

7 Feb
Letter from the Legal Department about changes to the Off-Street Parking Places Amendment Order 2008.

20 Feb
Emergency Plan amendments.

26 Feb
Letter from Peter Woodburn, Head of Engineering and Contract Management, advising that arrangements have been made to process the Parish Council invoice. Waste Mgmt have been informed about the proposed period of works and the need to remove the Recycling Centre.

Feb
Minutes from the following meetings:- Council, Cabinet, Planning Committee, Licensing and Regulation Committee, Constitution Review and Community and Environment Overview Committee.

4 Mar
Email from Harvey Patterson, Head of Legal at CDC, requesting feedback on the report on the Independent Review of Members Allowances to the Town and Parish Councils in Chiltern for 2008/9.

Mar
Chiltern Chronicle.

Bucks CC

6 Feb
Reply from Neil Gibson, the Strategic Director at Bucks County Council, responding to the Chairman’s letter about the poor road conditions in Seer Green.

11 Feb
Minerals and Waste Core Strategy Development Plan Document (DPD) Preferred Options Consultation – Public Meetings on Wed 19th Mar at the Curzon Centre, Maxwell Road in Beaconsfield at 16.15 – 18.30 and 19.15 – 21.30.

25 Feb
“Buckinghamshire Locality Strategy”: Consultation on a Partnership Approach.  Response required by 7th April 2008.

Feb
Establishing Local Area Forums in Buckinghamshire – A framework for consultation.

Other 

13 Feb
Letter and brochure from Community Clean introducing their core specialised cleaning services.

19 Feb
Letter, leaflets and CD from NATS about the consultation for the proposed changes to the Terminal Control North Airspace as Seer Green sits beneath the TCN region. 

21 Feb
Letter from Record RSS Ltd about playground inspection and maintenance.

Feb 
The Local Channel – offering website services.

Feb
BALC Managing Risk and planning your budget, training day.

Feb
Bucks Community Action – Village Hall & Community Building Forum 2008 workshop.

Reports from other companies and organisations

Chiltern News from the Chiltern Society.  Glasdon – Products for Local Councils.
4.
Finance  
Payments amounting to             
    £3,870.45 were made  

Income 


                  £535.00



Closing bank balance as of 26th Feb  £52,821.04

Independent Review of Members Allowances Panel - Allowances for 2008/09

Chiltern District Council has provided the Parish Council with a Scheme of Allowances for 2008/09.  Following discussion, the Chairman stated his wish to forgo his entitlement to the Parish basic allowance.  The Parish Council approved the recommended scale of allowances for travel and subsistence for Councillors, but noted that these have not been claimed in recent years by any Councillor.  The Parish Council will place a notice on the Parish Council notice board stating that they have received the report of the Independent Panel, and to provide details of the main recommendations.  (Action - Clerk)
5. Planning

Approved

CH/2007/2259/FA
64 Howard Crescent, Seer Green, HP9 2XP


Part two storey, part single storey front extension and single storey rear extension

CH/2007/2065/FA
Kavak, Bottom Lane, Seer Green, HP9 2UH


Detached double garage to front of property

CH/2007/2302/FA
8 Highlands Road, Seer Green, HP9 2XN


Rear Conservatory

CH/2007/2317/FA
Former Princess Marina Centre, Seer Green


Erection of 7 detached houses and garages all served by new access onto Chalfont Road (amendment to planning permission CH/2007/1330/FA).

Refused

CH/2007/2274/FA
Orchard Close, 27 Chalfont Road, Seer Green, HP9 2YS


Two storey side/rear extension incorporating front porch canopy and first floor rear extension.

CH/2007/2332/FA
Hedgerow House, Bottom Lane, Seer Green, HP9 2UH


Two storey side extension and two storey front extensions including a triple garage with accommodation above, connected by a single storey link to the main dwelling, and felling of a cherry and a beech tree protected by a Tree Preservation Order.

CH/2007/2237/FA
15 Wood Pond Close, Seer Green, HP9 2XG


Part two storey, part single storey side extension and single storey front extension.

6.
PRINCIPAL AGENDA ITEMS

i. Pavilion Car Park:  The resurfacing of the car park will start on 7th April during the Easter school holidays and will last two weeks.

Actions before work can commence:-

· The residents in Park Place need to be advised and a notice will be displayed on the village notice boards and in the newsagents.  (Action Clerk)
· The Health and Safety report has been requested from SSC.  (Action - Cllr Lawton)
· The Grundon’s waste collection needs to be cancelled. (Action Clerk)
· The football teams need to be advised of the work.  (Action Clerk)
· A new warning sign for traffic to slow down needs to be purchased for the entrance.  (Action – Clerk)
· The foul-water drain near the Recycling Centre has a broken frame.  SSC will be asked if they could replace it.  (Action – Cllr Lawton)
ii. Cemetery
There are now only a few remaining plots at the cemetery and to ensure that these plots last as long as possible for the residents of Seer Green the Parish Council made the following resolutions:-

· Plots will only be sold for residents in the parish boundary of Seer Green at time of death subject to exceptional circumstances where agreed by the Parish Council.

· The Parish Council will no longer sell or reserve plots in advance, with immediate effect. Subject to exceptional circumstances where agreed by the Parish Council.

· Any negotiations on plots that have already begun will be respected.

Cllr Pam Bacon awarded the Parish Council £450 from the BCC Leadership Fund Grant.  This money will be spent on improving the entrance to the Cemetery.  The Parish Council agreed to edge the grassed areas at the front of the Cemetery with bird mouth fencing.  (Action - Clerk)

A sign stating ‘Parking for cemetery use only, by order of Seer Green Parish Council’ will be ordered.  (Action – Clerk) 
iii. Traffic Calming
The costs have been received for the Traffic Counters for the traffic survey.  It was agreed to position the counters at three points in the village, on the Chalfont Road near Manor Road, on Chalfont Road near the Church, and on School Lane outside Green Meadow.  (Action – Cllr Matthews)
7.
UPDATES ON OTHER MATTERS (Reports by Exception)

i. RISK ASSESSMENT: The review of the Environment Working Group area was deferred until the next meeting
ii. Environment:  A tree had fallen on FP 16, which has now been cleared.  Contractors Public Liability insurance has been checked.  The Parish Council will formally request three bollards to be installed at the narrowest part of the Chalfont Road near the white gates.  This will prevent cars from driving on the verge when the road is flooded. BCC will also be asked to re drill the borehole to prevent the road from being flooded.  (Action – Clerk)  Approval was given for an estimate to reseed a small area of the verge on the Chalfont Road.  (Action – Clerk)

iii. Properties:  Nothing to report.

iv. COMMUNITY LIAISON:  Nothing to report

8.
Any Other Business:  Bicycle ramps were in evidence again in Long Grove Wood.  The BBOWT woodland inspector had been informed.   BBOWT will be holding another family day in the wood on 27th April from 1.30 until 4.00

The Jubilee Hall notice board needs cleaning and re-staining.  It was unclear who is responsible for this board, so contact will be made will the Jubilee Hall Management Committee.  (Action – Cllr Clarke)  
Next Meeting – The next Parish Council Meeting will be held on Wednesday 2nd April 2008, at 7.30 pm in the Parish Church Hall.  
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